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HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE 
Minutes of Meeting 

July 11, 2017 @ 6:00 pm 
Kenosha County Administration Building 

 
Committee Members Present:  Michael Goebel, John Poole, Dayvin Hallmon, Greg Retzlaff 
 
Committee Members Excused:  Leah Blough, Andy Berg, Rick Dodge 
 
Youth In Governance Present:  Megan Setter 
 
Staff Present:  John Jansen, Nina Taylor 
 

1. Call to Order/Roll Call 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm. by Chairman Goebel.  
 

2. Citizen’s Comments – None 
 

3. Approval of Minutes  
 

 Motion to approve the minutes of June 6, 2017 was made by Supervisor Poole, seconded 
by Supervisor Retzlaff. Youth in Governance voted for approval.  All in favor.  MOTION 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 

 
4. Resolution to approve the Appointment of Tara Panasewicz to the Kenosha County 

Workforce Development Board 
 
Motion to defer the resolution to approve the Appointment of Tara Panasewicz to the 
September 5, 2017 Human Services Committee meeting was made by Supervisor 
Retzlaff, seconded by Supervisor Hallmon. Youth in Governance voted for approval.  All 
in favor.  MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 

5. Resolution to approve the Re-appointment of Benjamin Harbach to the Kenosha County 
Board of Administrative Appeals 
 
Motion to approve the Re-appointment of Benjamin Harbach to the Kenosha County 
Board of Administrative Appeals was made by Supervisor Poole, seconded by Supervisor 
Hallmon. Youth in Governance voted for approval.  All in favor.  MOTION CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY. 
 

6. Resolution to approve the Re-appointment of Sandra Bisciglia to the Kenosha County 
Board of Administrative Appeals 
 
Motion to approve the Re-appointment of Sandra Bisciglia to the Kenosha County Board 
of Administrative Appeals was made by Supervisor Poole, seconded by Supervisor 
Retzlaff. Youth in Governance voted for approval.  All in favor.  MOTION CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY. 
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7. Resolution to approve the Re-appointment of Lou Molitor to the Kenosha County 
Workforce Development Board 
 
Motion to approve the Re-appointment of Lou Molitor to the Kenosha County 
Workforce Development Board was made by Supervisor Poole, seconded by Supervisor 
Hallmon. Youth in Governance voted for approval.  All in favor.  MOTION CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY. 
 

8. Child Support Updates – Nina Taylor, Director of Workforce Development 
Nina Taylor shared the current updates on Child Support 
The updates were well received. 
Nina Taylor also shared information on the Holiday House Program. 

 
9. Any Other Business as Authorized by Law 

John Jansen shared that the August 1st Human Services Committee meeting will be 
moved to August 8th so they can meet with the Kenosha Community Health Center. A 
location has yet to be determined but it is likely to be held at the 63rd street. 
John Jansen also pointed out that the 2016 Annual Human Services Report is the report 
they received tonight. 
Supervisor Hallmon requested that they report how many people in the county are on 
Medicaid and if that could be broken down by municipalities. 
John Jansen indicated that they will get those numbers and the break down by 
municipalities will be a little bit harder to obtain. 
Supervisor Poole asked John Jansen if the recently received Lead Grant could be used 
for lead pipes leading from the street to the house. 
John Jansen felt strongly that it does not cover those pipes and it is all in the home and 
paint issues, but will check into it and email if he is incorrect. 
 

10. Committee Members Comments 
None 
 

11. Adjournment 
It was moved to adjourn by Supervisor Hallmon, seconded by Supervisor Poole. All in 
favor. Youth In Governance voted to approve. MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:25 pm. 
 

 
A recording of the minutes is available. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Jeanine Drier 
Senior Administrative Assistant 
Human Services Office of the Director 


